Shieldaig Community Council

Minutes of Meeting held in Shieldaig Village Hall on Tuesday 2nd March 2010

Present Richard Munday, Norman Cameron, Lynn Frost, Alice MacLennan, Highland Councillor Audrey Sinclair, PC Joanna MacKinnon

Apologies Brian Ash, Isla Taylor

Minutes of Last Meeting : Accepted

Police Matters: PC MacKinnon has recently been able to spend more time in Lochcarron and local villages. 

Matters Arising

Rock Face: Thanks to Audrey for help in facilitating rock face repairs. The work has thus far gone well. The workers are working long hours and traffic management has been good. An assessment will be later made as to whether some netting will be required.

Scottish Water: Audrey and Alice have both been in touch with Joanna Peebles. Joanna will be happy to come to a community council meeting once the next capital programme has been agreed. This is expected to take place soon.

Wester Ross Alliance: The AGM took place in February. Liz Whiteford is keeping LEADER Funding projects on track. Fiona Downie is working one day per week on a temporary basis and Chris Conniff is nearing the end of her contract with her report on WRA coming out shortly. Tom Forrest is the new chair of WRA. Brian resigned as director so Shieldaig is not represented on Alliance. At the AGM the pontoon was mentioned as one of the projects being considered for LEADER funding. CC underlined the strong community support for the pontoon and had written to Kenny Livingstone making this clear. A planning decision is awaited.

Community Needs Assessment: A meeting with Albyn will be held on Thursday and a report on this meeting will be given at next Community Council meeting. The aim of the meeting is to check whether the allocations matched the needs assessment. [post meeting note – the meeting had to be postponed and will be re-arranged as soon as possible]

Core Paths: Norman met up with Philip Waite who has responsibility for core paths and was impressed by his knowledge of the area. A letter will be sent to Community Councils in April with application forms for funding of 100% . It may be possible to further extend part of the current path round village and improvements to both shortcuts would be looked at favourably. Improvements to the Aird path ie. improving the triangle Dornie to Badcaul and Badcaul to Camus Leum were also discussed. Since these paths are well used applications for both will be submitted when forms are obtained.

Safer Routes to School: Jim Sutherland has taken responsibility for actioning this. A Parent Council meeting will  take place in school on Wednesday 21st . Lynn suggested that a member of Community Council attend the meeting to look at the planned route and it was agreed that Richard will attend.

Sports Court: The AGM took place last week and some dates for the official opening were agreed in late May/early June. Invitations should go out shortly.  Informal discussions have been taking place about how to best manage village affairs. The Shieldaig Sports Association because of its status as a registered charity and a company limited by guarantee might be the best vehicle to take on responsibility for construction and management of all sport and recreation facilities in the village. In addition to the sports court, this might include the grass sports field, the renewal of the swimming pool and (subject to legal opinion) the pontoon. Some changes to the directors would be needed to reflect these wider responsibilities.

The  Community Council could then concentrate on its statutory role as the elected body responsible for representing the views of the community, and the  Village Association on its job of organising the fete and other village events. The Community Council thought this division of responsibilities sounded sensible and would discuss the issue again at a future meeting once others in the community had had the opportunity to consider it. 

Bus Shelter Baile Shuas: This was first requested in November 2008 when we were number 50 on list. We remain on list and shelter will be actioned when  funds are available.

Issue Meeings: Norman and Richard will walk round village to look at parking but it was suggested that we could help ourselves by being more considerate in the way we park.

Encourage use of  sports facilities , sessions with people from other villages welcome. Lynn discussed possibility of taster sessions of various games basketball , football  etc for primary school children.. PC Joanna Mac Kinnon may be able to help but because of work commitments not on a regular basis.

Financial Statement: Accounts in balance. Audrey will check on Out of Hours group situation since the Community Council still holds some OOH money.

Correspondence: Letter from Applecross Trust re Place on Partnership Board. Shieldaig Community Council wish the Partnership well  but feel it is more pertinent to Applecross needs  than to those of  Shieldaig and would not wish to be represented on it.

Email from Morvern Taylor, Small Communities Housing Trust asking if she could come to a CC meeting to discuss the unsold affordable housing plots. Invite to next meeting

Notification of Military Flying Exercises 20th March to 2nd April

Notification of Eplanning System

Date and Time of Next Meeting Tuesday 6th April 2010 at 7.30pm

Please note later time of this meeting

